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Fun in the Dirt - 2012 Rally Cross
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2012 KC Region Officers

REGIONAL EXECUTIVE 
Joe Tasler - 816-550-9007
	 joe.tasler@gmail.com 

ASST REGIONAL EXECUTIVE 
Ken Keith - 913-526-4005
	 kkeith7831@att.net 

SECRETARY
Norma Williams
	 W 913-262-6300/C 913-233-9645
	 kcmomwilliams@aol.com

TREASURER
Charlie Williams
	 W 913-262-6300/C 913-233-9646
	 williamsengines@aol.com 

PAST REGIONAL EXECUTIVE
Charlie Clark
	 W 816-257-7305/H 913-432-9630
	 kcraceware@yahoo.com 
DIRECTORS
David Bennett-913-962-5320
	 dbennett1@cerner.com
Kent Edmondson-816-229-4864
	 kwikkopy4@comcast.net
Mike Hill - 816-779-4562/H 816-678-3540 
	 mikehill@fairpoint.net
Roy Lopshire-816-868-3975
	 roy_lopshire@comcast.net 
Jerry Irvine-913-220-4887
	 jerryirvine2007@kc.rr.com
Ken Ragan-913-422-5778
	 kenrragan@sbcglobal.net

2012 SOLO ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Al Hermans - 816-478-2386
	 alhermans@sdc-corp.com
Kent Edmondson - 816-229-4864
	 kwikkopy4@comcast.net
Mike Hill - 816-779-4562/H816-678-3540
	 mikehill@fairpoint.net
Bill Correll - 816-836-8444/C816-797-1744
	 w_correll@comcast.net
Jared Langenfeld - 913-579-7085
	 j.langenfeld@yahoo.com

Other KC Region Contacts
Race Group Chairman
	 Charlie Clark 816-257-7305
Solo Group Chairman
	 Al Hermans 816-478-2386   
Webmaster
	 Kyle Rohde 785-550-6921
	 kmrohde@gmail.com
Checkpoint Editor
	 Paula Diehl pdiehl51@yahoo.com
Business Ads and News Reporter
	 Norma Williams, 913-262-6300
	 kcmomwilliams@aol.com
Club Historian
	 Sharlene Smith 816-353-8922 (h) 
Asst. Historian
	 Looking for a Volunteer

KC Region Representatives
To Kaw Valley Race Group
Scott Peterson, Chairman, 913-221-4105 
Alex Clark, Treasurer, 913-558-0176
Charlie Clark, 816-257-7305

Other KVRG Representatives
Kent Prather, Asst. Chair
Rick Taylor, Secretary
Jesse Prather

KVRG Race Officials
Race Chair - Gary Kern 913-515-3878
Co Race Chair - Chris Kern
Paddock Marshall - Chris Kern 
Chief of T & S - Charlene Bettinger
Asst Chief of T&S - Bruce Bettinger
Registrar - Linda Henson 816-795-8520
Chief Instructor PDX - Jim Wheeler
Chief Driver’s School Instructor - Chuck Clark
Chief Scrutineer - Micheal Pearson
Chief Starter - Dick Hedden 
Chief of Pits - Bob Nowlan
Chief of Grid - Larry Hinton
Course Marshall - Ken Ragan 913-422-5778
Hospitality - Marla Worthington
Chief of F&C - Chris Keith
Worker Coordinator - Char and Ken Keith
	 KVRGRACEWORK@ATT.NET
Chief Medical - Robert Thompson 

Mid-Div Contacts
Lisa Noble, Area 6 Director
	 nobleracing.com
Richard Holden, Rep to SEB
Janice Rick, Executive Comm. Chrmn.
	 636-225-3236
Bill Allman, Driver Licensing
	 785-267-5613 (w) 785-478-3235 (h)
Ken Patterson, Executive Steward
	 319-277-6333 - Ken.patterson@cfu.net

Classified ads are free as they benefit our members.  
We will run an ad for three (3) months 

and request that you let us know 
if you would like it removed earlier.

Contact Paula Diehl at 816-225-5100, 
email: pdiehl51@yahoo.com  or

Norma Williams at 913-262-6300, 
email: kcmomwilliams@aol.com

Commercial Ad Rates

                                Members      Non Members
Business Card	 15.00		  25.00
Quarter Page	 20.00		  30.00
Half Page		  40.00		  50.00
Full Page		  65.00		  75.00

              
Prices are per issue, Banner Ads included

YOU MUST PROVIDE ARTWORK

To Contact the SCCA National Office 
Call 1-800-770-2055 or
Visit the website: www.scca.com

816-228-7181
1201 W. Main Street

Blue Springs, Missouri

Thanks to 
Kent Edmondson

and 
Kwik Kopy Printing 

for their support 
of our club!

2012 KC Region
Officers and Board of Directors



Kansas City Region SCCA   |   3

Thanks to Mike McGinley 
and Hendrick Chevrolet 

for their support of our club!

1-877-419-9480
8300 Shawnee Mission Parkway

Merriam, Kansas

4 

 

A huge “thank you” goes out to the KC Region members who 
instructed the Street Survival school held on April 23rd. 

Started several years ago, the street survival school is 
dedicated to teaching young drivers the skills necessary for 
becoming responsible drivers.  These instructors volunteer 
their time and talents to this most worthy cause. Without  their 
commitment this school would not be possible.  This year the 
school was held at the MCC Precision Driving Course in 
Independence, Missouri. 

  From the “Secrets of Solo Racing”  by Henry A. Watts; 

“Don’t get too discouraged in the beginning. There’s a lot to learn. If you want it, you 
will have it.  It just takes time and dedication. Don’t overestimate the differences 
between machines. Yes, good car preparation is essential, but, until you have some 
real expertise, more time will be gained by learning to drive than by modifying the 
car.” 

L to R—David Long, Chuck Clark, Matt Rivard, Scott Peterson, Tom Holstrom,  
Tony Giordano, Shawn Hill, Charlie Smith, Charlie Clark, Bob Bramlage 

A Few Words 
From Joe:

As we move to the close of 
2012, I am very proud to 
say that it was a very good 
year for the Kansas City 
Region.   With our very 
first Rallycross event, our 
region now offers all four of 
the SCCA Racing venues.  
Club Racing, Solo, Rally, 
and Rallycross.   During 
2013,  we plan to host two 
more Rallycross events

Joe Tasler, 
KCRSCCA Regional Executive

RENTAL CENTER

6840 KANSAS AVENUE • KANSAS CITY, KS 66111
Bus (913) 334-5000                   Fax (913) 334-5005

Keith Kaufman

Silver Level Certificate
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FOR  SALE FOR  SALE FOR  SALE 
 

The Kansas City Region SCCA  

is selling their Solo truck and trailer. 

 

The truck is a 1988 Chevrolet-Step Van  

P30 V8-454 7.4L  Licensed at 18,000lb. Mileage is 159,000+.  
The club did approximately $2,000 repairs to van in February, 
2010 - this includes new king pins.   

Asking price:  $2,500.00 as is. 

 

The trailer is a 1987 Speedwagon Utility trailer 14 ft 

Has new wheels and tires.  

Asking price:  $1,500.00 as is. 

 

Contact:  Shawn Hill at 913-593-7792   

or email: sphill78@att.net 
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2011 Officers 

Charlie Clark, RE 
W 816-257-7305/H 913-432-9630   
Ken Keith, Asst RE 
913-642-4010 
Norma Williams, Secretary 
W 913-262-6300/H 913-233-9645 
Charlie Williams/Treasurer 
W 913-262-6300/H 913-233-9646 
 

2011 Directors 

David Bennett,  913-962-5320 
Kent Edmondson, 816-229-4864 
Jerry Irvine, 913-220-4887 
Brian Landers, 913-486-3926 
Ken Ragan, 913-422-5778 
Joe Tasler, 816-550-9007 
 

2011 Solo Advisory Committee 
Bob Buxbaum, 816-246-4791 
Kent Edmondson, 816-229-4864 
Al Hermans, 816-478-2386 
Mike Hill, 816-779-4562/h 816-678-3540 
Jared Langenfeld, 913-579-7085 
 

Other KC Region Contacts 
Race Group Chairman 
Charle Clark 913-432-9630 (h) 
Solo Group Chairman 
Shawn Hill-816-318-1333 
Webmaster 
Joe Tasler, 816-550-9007 
joe.tasler@gmail.com 
Checkpoint Editor 
Paula Diehl 
pdiehl51@yahoo.com 
Business Ads and News Reporter 
Norma Williams, 913-262-6300 
kcmomwilliams@aol.com 
Club Historian 
Sharlene Smith 
816-353-8922 (h)  
Asst. Historian 
Tom Rowe 913-645-8230 
 
 

KC Region Representatives 
To Kaw Valley Race Group 
Alex Clark, Chairman, 913-558-0176 
Scott Peterson, 913-221-4105  
Charlie Clark 816-257-7305 
Other KVRG Representatives 
Bill Allman, Treasurer 
Kent Prather, Asst. Chair 
Rick Taylor, Secretary 
 
Mid-Div Contacts 
Lisa Noble, Area 6 Director 
nobleracing.com 
Richard Holden, Rep to SEB 
Janice Rick, Executive Comm. Chrmn. 
636-225-3236 
Bill Allman, Driver Licensing 
785-367-5613 (w) 785-478-3235 (h) 
Donna Hill, Solo Steward 
816-914-4135 
Ken Patterson, Executive Steward 
319-277-6333 
Ken.patterson@cfu.net 
 

 
 

 
KVRG Race Officials 
Race Chair 
Gary Kern 913-515-3878 
Asst Race Chair 
Chris Kern 
Chief Course Marshal 
Ken Ragan  913-422-5778 
F and C 
Chris Keith 
Pitt and Grid 
Bob Nowlan 
Hospitality 
Marla Worthington 
Paddock Marshall 
Registrar 
Linda Henson 816-795-8520 
Assistant Registrar 
Scrutineer 
Brian Harris 
Sound Control 
Starter 
T and S 
Worker Coordinators 
Char and Ken Keith 
KVRGRACEWORK@ATT.NET 
 
To Contact the National Office  
Call 1-800-770-2055 or 
Visit the website: www.scca.com 

Thanks to Mike McGinley and Superior Chevrolet,  
Superior Toyota, and Rick Hendricks Hummer of Kansas City 

for their support of our club! 

Thanks to Hans Peter and Phenix Labels  
for their support of our club! 

Thanks to Kent Edmondson 
and 

 Kwik Kopy Printing for their 
support of our club! 

Classified ads are free as they benefit our  
members.  We will run an ad for three (3) months 

and request that you let us know if you  
would like it removed earlier. 

 
Contact Paula Diehl at 816-225-5100 

pdiehl51@yahoo.com  or 
Norma Williams at 913-262-6300 or  

Email kcmomwilliams@aol.com 

Commercial Ad Rates 
                           Members           Non Members 
Business Card 15.00  25.00 
Quarter Page  20.00  30.00 
Half Page  40.00  50.00 
Full Page  65.00  75.00 
               

Prices are per issue, Banner Ads included 
YOU MUST PROVIDE ARTWORK 
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Dear Mom:

Alan Bennett was in a motorcycle accident on October 24th.  He had been in Florida visiting a friend from college and 
was on his way home.  While traveling on I-71 in Mena, Arkansas, the motorcycle slid while Alan was turning  and 
he hit a telephone pole. When he finally came to, he realized he was seriously hurt and called 911 but could not tell 
if they heard him because he still had his helmet on. A trucker stopped and told Alan that help was on the way. They 
took him to the hospital in Fort Smith, Arkansas.  He had a broken left leg which now has a rod from the knee to the 
ankle.  The ball that holds the shoulder to the upper arm was out & shattered which now has a rod & plate, along 
with a lot of staples, which will be removed in 2 weeks.  Alan’s wife, Jennifer, his parents Jim and Betty arrived at the 
hospital soon and Alan’s brother David went down a few days later.  The doctor told Alan if he had not been wearing the proper boot, he would 
have lost his left foot.  He also told him that the full riding gear that he had on saved his life. He has now been moved to a rehabilitation center 
in Fort Smith, AR for therapy and he should be released in about 2 weeks and will be able to return home.  Jennifer said that Alan has made a 
lot of progress, but has a long way to go with a lot of therapy to do in the future.  We wish you a speedy recovery Alan.  If you would like to send 
him a card, his address is: 1001 South Liberty Street, Independence, MO 64050.

The last of September, Charlie & Mom, Brian, Jennifer, Seven & Indi Williams attended the “Chump” car race series at Heartland Park Topeka.  
Brian, John Bowden, Ron Lentz & Chris Funk all drove John’s Ford Escort wagon in the race.  Saturday’s race was 8 hours & 17 minutes long 
(7.77 hr) and Sunday’s race was 7 hours & 6 minutes long (6.66 hr).  There were about 40 cars in attendance and the guys finished in 11th place 
and were still running at the end! 

Congratulations to Bonnie & Brian Haupt on the birth of their great-grandson, Nico Vicente Nioce, who was born on October 30th, weighing in 
at 8 lbs and 4 oz and was 21” long.  He has a full head of dark hair. His mother is Bonnie & Brian’s granddaughter, Gabriela. The name Nico is 
after his great-great grandmother’s middle name Nicholson and his great-great-great-great grandmother’s maiden name.  He will be baptized 
in the christening clothes hand made by his great-great-great grandmother Eleanor Douglas MacPhail. His mother and grandmother were also 
baptized wearing the christening gown, cap and blanket. Bonnie said he is the most darling baby and fits perfectly in her arms.

On October 30th, the home of Paula Diehl caught on fire, luckily Paula was not home at the time.  She arrived at the same time as the firemen 
did.  The fire started in the fish tank in her bedroom and basically destroyed the room. She has heavy smoke damage throughout the rest of the 
house. Her three dogs and three cats were in the home at the time but all survived.  The house will have to be completely gutted and rebuilt so 
she probably will not be able to move back in for approximately 6 months or so. Paula said that “Elvira”, her solo car, is OK because it was in the 
race trailer and she is looking forward to the solo season next spring.

Ken & Char Keith were sorry to miss the KC picnic but they were excited to be attending the wedding of the son of their childhood friends in 
Hempstead, Texas (just outside of Houston).  The bride and groom are both artists and the wedding was held at the Laughing Frog Organic 
Farm.  The reception was a pot luck dinner with venison and bison chili and a campout that night.  Ken & Char “camped out” at the Living Texas 
Ranch Bed & Breakfast with 7 other family members including the groom’s 93 year old grandmother.  Ken & Char also spent time visiting several 
Houston Art Museums and Ken went to several MG restoration shops.

Barbara Correll has been seen driving around town in a new 2013 Ford Taurus that she has owned for about two weeks.  You can’t miss her 
because the car is a beautiful “Ruby Red”.

Charlie & Sharlene recently had visitors from Cincinnati, Ohio.  Son Matt and his wife, Irene stopped by to check out the “new house” and to 
introduce their new puppy. They had been to Salina, KS to pick up Skyler, a Australian Red Heeler puppy and were on their way back home.  
They also brought their two other dogs, Saffron & Sophie, both are Australian Blue Heelers. Sharlene said the two older dogs understand and 
react to commands in Dutch.  Irene was born in Holland.  Grandmothers, Allene Guzan of Nevada, MO and Gerry Smith of Rich Hill, MO were 
also guests of Charlie & Sharlene while Matt & Irene were there.

Our condolences to Kent & Sue Edmondson family on the death of Kent’s father, Eddie.  He was 93 years old and had been living with Kent & 
Sue for several months. Eddie and his wife, Wanda formerly lived in Camdenton, MO.  

YAKETY YAK . . . . 
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Dear Mom: 
Melanie Ryan McGinley and Edward Charles Dickerson were married at the Our Lady 
of Sorrows Catholic Church in Kansas City, MO on New Year’s Eve. Melanie is the 
daughter of Mike & Mary McGinley and Edward is the son of Mr. & Mrs. Thomas 
Dickerson of Albuquerque, New Mexico.  The bride’s sister, Melissa Smilor served as 
Matron of Honour and her husband, Matt Smilor was an usher.  The bride carried a rosary and linen 
handkerchief of her late grandmother, Elaine McGinley secured in her bridal bouquet.  The reception was 
at the InterContinental Hotel.  The newlyweds are presently at home in Toledo, Ohio. 
Hayden Smith, grandson of Charlie & Sharlene suffered a broken leg while playing baseball.  Hayden 
lives in Hughes Springs, TX and will be in a cast for 2 months.  He missed the first few games this 
season due to a cracked rib and will now miss the last two games! 
Chuck & Alex Clark skipped the Midwest Division’s season opener at Hallett to take part in the annual 
Brew to Brew relay race. This team relay began at Boulevard Brewery in KC and ended near Freestate 
Brewery in Lawrence, KS. Chuck was the driver and crew person while Alex and the remaining 5 relay 
team members combined to run 5 legs of the 43 mile race (combined distance for their runs were approx 
20 miles).  Alex ran the 4.9 mile leg that were right down Kaw Drive in Bonner Springs, just blocks from 
the Ragan’s house.  She said the winds were brutal but they had a blast.  The team is now turning their 
attention to a Fall event and will be entering as a 5 man relay team in the Kansas City Marathon.  Alex is 
also considering a late fall half marathon, but she has not committed to one yet.  She is thinking Las 
Vegas in December with her best friend from high school, Stephanie. 
Residents in the State Avenue area in Kansas City, KS were recently invited to a public meeting at St 
Patrick Parish Center at 94th & State.  Steve Bachenberg, project manager from BHC Rhodes talked 
about the details of improvement along State Avenue from 73rd Street to 94th Street at the open house.  
The residents looked at drawings, talked with engineers and expressed their opinions about the plans. 
Benjamin Wolf, 16 year old son of Steve & Marsha, now owns his own IT7 race car!  It is a white 1985 
RX7 Mazda and he was preparing it so he could attend the MAM double drivers school.  (Mom didn’t 
hear if he made it to the school or not). Benjamin is a sophomore at Shawnee Mission West high school 
and his “everyday wheels” is a blue 1991 Mazda RX7 convertible.  Ben is following in the footsteps of his 
father, Steve and his grandfather, Marvin.   
Ken Snyder travels by an old cemetery which sits between his house and the school where he works just 
about every day.  Several of the head stones were about to roll down a very steep hill, which is 
approximately 8 feet tall. One of the markers is an old government issued head stone for a man who 
served in the Civil War.  Until the city cleared the brush off of the hill the marker was nearly invisible from 
either the cemetery or the road next to it.  And it was just about ready to fall down the hill.  Ken contacted 
the city via their website and got no response, then he sent a letter to the Wyandotte Daily News and still 
no reaction.  So Ken contacted Channel 4 Problem Solvers and they sent Ms Wagar and a cameraman 
out and they did a story on the head stones. Within a week and a half of the story airing, the headstones 
have been relocated to the “foot” of the graves next to the hillside - they aren’t exactly correct, but they 
are now stable and no longer pose a hazard to drivers on the street next to the cemetery.  Problem 
solved.   
                                                                  Don’t look back……………………… 

PLEASE CALL “MOM” WITH YOUR NEWS.  YOU CAN REACH HER BY PHONE 
913-262-6300 or by mail 

2701 West 47th Street, Shawnee Mission KS 66205 or by Fax 
913-262-6719 or by email 
kcmomwilliams@aol.com 

 

YAKETY YAK  . . . . .  

Don’t look back . . . . 
PLEASE CALL “MOM” WITH YOUR NEWS.   YOU CAN REACH HER BY PHONE
913-262-6300 or by mail  2701 West 47th Street, Shawnee Mission KS 66205 

or by Fax 913-262-6719 or by email kcmomwilliams@aol.com
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  1  	Scott Deane
     	 Dottie Johnson
  2  	James Allen
     	 William Frede
  3  	Janice Allen
      	Dick Berger
      	Nicholas Saleh
      	Jack Schneider (16) 
		  s of Chuck & Alex Clark
  4  	Audrey Hermans
      	Bruce McNamara
  5  	Henry Allen (11) s of Timothy & Janice
      	William Anderson
      	Darrell Condon
  6  	Alicia Moylan
  7  	Charles Wilson
  8  	Jacob Diehl
      	Alexander Hesskamp (9) s of 
		  Todd & Christine
      	Aaron Holsworth s of Lenard & Mary
  9  	Gus Jacob
10  	Roxanne Alamos
      	Don Buffon
      	Buzz Fisher
      	Michael Pearson
      	Henry Rompage
11  	Steve Schmidt
12  	Michael Asselta s of Mike & Lynnet
      	Melissa Bennett
      	Ethan Disher  (11) grs of 
		  Chuck & Sue Woloscsuk
13  	Mike Erpelding
      	Erik Harken
      	Brian Harmer
14  	Colton Mullin
15  	Barbara Garrett
      	Michael Riely
16  	Mark Hill
      	Cathy Watts
18  	Jerry Irvine
19  	Matthew Harmer (5) 
		  s of Brian & Kaleena 
      	Lucas P Hill  (4) s of Erica 
20  	Charles Austin
      	Armelinda Schulte
23  	Hart Frandrich
      	Scott Petersen
      	Dan Wheeler
25  	Jim Cote Jr.
30 	 Daniel Kubisch 
     	 Peter Wilke

NOVEMBER
ANNIVERSARIES  

 5   	Cliff & Tammy Johnson
11  	Nathan & Katie Keith
      	Bill & Dodie Rinke - 59 years
16  	Chuck & Alex Clark - 14 years

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYSKansas City Region SCCA RallyCross #1
October 14, 2012

By Jerry Irvine, RallyCross Chair

RallyCross is a cross between stage rallies many of you have seen on TV and autocross.  Like autocross, a course 
is set up in a field that allows for moderate speeds.  Unlike autocross, though, and more like stage rally, the times are 
cumulative.  That means the cone you hit is a 2 second penalty and a gate missed is a 10 second penalty that stays 
with you to the end.  So, the goal is to navigate the course as quickly as you can, without collecting any penalties.
The KCR SCCA Board of Directors has been searching for a suitable RallyCross site in the greater Kansas City 
Area for quite awhile now.  We have had some leads and are still actively working a site near Tonganoxie, Kansas.  
The lead that proved fruitful for 2012 was the property of Lenard Holsworth.  After a site visit, photos taken and 
discussions with our Midwest Division RallyCross Steward, Jim Rowland, we were able to organize the first ever 
Kansas City SCCA Region RallyCross event.  It was held October 14th near Garnett, Kansas at Lenard Holsworth’s 
property.  
RallyCross is new to the Kansas City Region, but our surrounding regions have been putting on events for the past 
few years now.  I was grateful to receive assistance in getting our program started from several of these surrounding 
members and want to thank them for their help.  Jon Simmons and Jan Gerber from Nebraska Region, Jim Rowland, 
Scott and Jeanie Creech from Ozark Mountain Region and Lawrence Duty from Wichita Region provided mentorship 
to several first timers.  The course design was by Jon Simmons, who had also set one of the courses at the RallyCross 
Nationals.  Safety Steward was provided by Jim Rowland.  Event operations guidance was given by the Creech’s and 
Lawrence Duty.   Thank you all for your help.  I believe most of these folks participated in the RallyCross Nationals 
the week before.  
Prior to the event, the region experienced a much needed rain, causing concerns among the entrants.  I received 
several phone calls, emails and texts asking me how the property would handle the rain.  Would it be a swamp?  
Would it be cancelled?  Will I get stuck in the mud?  Lenard expressed to me that the property drained well, as it was 
basically the high land in the area.  What the rain did do was to quell the clouds of dust I experienced at the RallyCross 
Nationals held the prior weekend in Tulsa, OK.  The top part of the land was dry, but not dusty.  The lower part of the 
property was wet and I would say just the right amount of muddy.  After the storms left the area, the wind picked up, 
the clouds went away and we were left with 
perfect weather.  It was truly a great day to 
be outside with my RallyCross friends.
The event was run just like an autocross.  
Our region’s Chief of Equipment, Bob 
Buxbaum, brought the region’s van 
and trailer stocked with cones, timing 
equipment and all the equipment needed 
to put on an event.  We had the course set 
up and ready to go around 10ish.  After 
getting 27 people through registration, we 
were ready to go.
A quick drivers meeting was held to inform many of the first timers what to expect and who to talk to for more 
information.  It was great to see the unbridled enthusiasm that the first timers showed.  After discussing course 
working and stressing safety, we were ready to go.  We set the run order for the Stock class cars to go in heat 1 and 
the prepared and modified cars in heat 2.  We gave 6 runs for everyone, but we split the heats into a morning session 
and an afternoon session, with 3 runs per session.
After the stock cars had made their first run, it was evident we found a particularly muddy spot on the sloping land.  
A decision was made to adjust the course and get the cars into a more favorable part of the property (not so muddy.)  
Remember, we were running by class and the times are cumulative, so a course change such as this would not have 
any effect on the class order.  After about 45 minutes, the stock cars had taken their 3 runs, so we did a quick worker 
change and got the prepared / modified cars on course.  We allowed for a 1 hour lunch break, and then we got back to 
it in the afternoon.  After everything was said and done, we were completed with pick up and out the gate by 4 pm.
I want to give many thanks to Lenard for allowing me to co-drive with him and his other codrivers in his newly acquired 
Dodge Neon.  With snow tires, it was able to get through the mud and field very well.
There were many cars in attendance, with the majority the Subaru WRX and STi.  It was great to see these all wheel 
drive turbo charged cars attack the start and blast away.
One of the hiccups for this event was the results.  We do not have any RallyCross participants that have the software 
on their home computer, so we are still waiting on results while the Autocross results person compiles and audits the 
results.  Thank you for your patience.
I am looking forward to more events next year to and working out the hiccups that a new program will see.  Feel free 
to contact me at JerryIrvine2007@gmail.com if you have any comments or questions or need more information.
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I am NOW a stocking distributor for the CG-Lock

$60 “delivered”
Turn your apathetic seat belt into a “race belt” and

 increase your driving comfort
Call me to arrange pick up or delivery.

Major credit cards welcome

Britt Brown - 816-668-9907
80th & Metcalf · Overland Park, KS 66204Legal in all cars and classes

NOMINEES FOR THE KCR SCCA BOARD FOR 2013
Regional Executive		  Joe Tasler

Assistant Regional Executive	 Steven D Roberts

Secretary			   Paula Diehl

Treasurer			   Norma Williams
	
Board Director (select 3)
Donna Cross
Chris Kern
Roy Lopshire
Adam Miller
Ken Ragan

THE ANNUAL KANSAS CITY REGION SCCA PICNIC
The Kansas City Region SCCA Annual HALLOWEEN PICNIC was held 
on October 27th, 2012 at the Willard King Farm in Gardner, Kansas.  The 
day was a beautiful sunny day but a little on the chilly side.  Thirty three 
hearty souls attended this picnic and every one had a great time.  Sharlene 
Smith & Norma Williams transformed the barn into a delightful party place 
with black table cloths & Halloween decorations.  We changed the time to 
eat to 1:00pm and instead of grilling, Sharlene Smith made “spooky meat 
balls”.  The food was fabulous and plenty of everything. Several members 
brought canned goods for REAP.  The M&Ms in the jar, that everyone 
guess on the total number, was a tie with Glen Shepard and Brian Haupt 
having the same number.  Sharlene read a story about a pumpkin which 
had lost an eye so the attendees were ask to find the 8 “eyeballs” that 
were hid in the barn!  Willard King arrived in his recently sold 1936 Ford 
three-window coupe, Brian & Bonnie Haupt drove his father’s blue 220S 
Mercedes Benz, Cliff & Tammy Johnson were in their 911 Porsche and 
Phil & Nick Hemes arrived in Phil’s red Ferrari.

Thank you to:  Willard, for “loaning” us the barn for the day & putting out 
the signs
Scott & Jimmy (Willard’s guys) for preparing the barn for a party
Charlie S & Charlie W for all of their help in setting up & taking down, 
getting ice etc
Sharlene for being my “partner in crime” getting ready for this big day

The annual picnics are great fun and a way to spend a wonderful day with 
fellow KCR members so if you haven’t attended one, please think about 
doing so next year.  It was a relaxing fun filled day! 

Norma Williams and Sharlene Smith, co-chairmen  

SAC members (select 3)
LeRoy Brown
Barbara Garrett
Al Hermans
Mike Hill
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Dear Prospective SCCA member:

To apply for membership in the Sports Car Club of America, the world's largest member participation
automotive organization, please print and complete the form in full and return, with payment, to:
Norma Williams, 2701 W47th Street, Westwood, KS 66205. 
If you have questions, please call (913) 262 6300.

PLEASE PRINT OR TYPE

Name Date of Birth

Address Telephone

City State Zip

Business address Telephone

City State Zip

Occupation � Single � Married: Spouse's name

Which address would you like mail sent to, and which phone number, or both, would you prefer to be listed in the Region
roster? Mail: � Home � Work Telephone: � Home � Work � Both

What areas of SCCA activities are you most interested in?
� Pro Racing � Club Racing � Vintage � Road Rally � Pro Rally
� Worker/Official � Time Trials/PDX � Solo � RallyCross � Other

Membership in the Sports Car Club of America is dual - National and Regional.  Dues are
for one (1) year from the date of payment.   Make one check/money order for the total
amount payable to SCCA, Inc.

Annual National Dues Annual KC Region Dues Total
Regular member $65 Regular member $20 $85
Family membership** $85 Family membership** $25 $110
First Gear membership $45 Age 24 and under $45

**If applying for family membership (Husband, wife and/or children), indicate names and dates of birth of
children under 21:

Name DOB

Name DOB

Name DOB

Name DOB

I hereby apply for membership in the Sports Car Club of America, Inc., and its Kansas City Region and agree to abide by the bylaws and I agree to
conduct myself according to the highest standards of behavior and sportsmanship in a manner that shall not be prejudicial to the reputation of the Club
or fellow members. I require the following type of membership:

� Regular membership - $85 � Family membership - $110 � First Gear - Age 24 and under  - $45

Membership Amount $

Weekend Membership #1 -$15.00

Weekend Membership #2 -$15.00

Refered by SCCA Member # -$15.00
First/Last Name & Member Number REQUIRED

Total Due $

Applicant's signature  Date 
� Enclosed is my check or money order for $
� Visa  Exp 
� Mastercard  Exp 

Office Use Only
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www.kcrscca.org 
Kansas City Region’s on-line resource for information, 

online event registrations, updates, results and other fun stuff!
 
CHECKPOINT is the official publication of the Kansas City Region Sports Car Club of America.  Any opinion expressed is that of the authors and is not necessarily the opinion 
of the members of the Region, its officers or the CHECKPOINT staff.  By publishing advertising in CHECKPOINT the Kansas City Region does not endorse the  products of 
service advertised.  Permission to reprint all artwork, photographs and articles published in CHECKPOINT is given to all SCCA regional publications and to SCCA’s Sports Car 
Magazine, provided full credit is given to the author, CHECKPOINT and the Kansas City Region SCCA.  Deadline for submission to CHECKPOINT is the selected General 
Meeting date.

UPCOMING EVENTS 
ON THE KC REGION CALENDAR

Checkpoint
P.O. Box 412691
Kansas City, MO 64141
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November 20	 7:30pm 	 Race Group Meeting, ALP Lounge Area

November 27	 7:00pm	 Board of Directors Meeting, ALP Auxiliary Room

December 4	 6:00pm	 Solo Advisory Committee Meeting, ALP Auxiliary Room

December 4	 7:30pm	 General Membership & Annual Election Meeting, ALP

December 4		  ***Votes Due for Annual Election***

Annual Election Ballots 
Due December 4th!


